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State of the States
Tuesday, the 
New York 
Compensation 
Insurance Rating 
Board filed a 11.7% 
rate decrease for 
workers’ comp in 

the state.  This comes just a year 
after a 4.5% reduction.  Insurance 
carriers and businesses applaud 
the filing and argue it’s the result of 
significant reforms by the state in 
2007 and 2017. However, claimant’s 
attorneys believe the cost savings 
came at the expense of injured 
workers and their treatments and 
call on the legislature to improve 
benefits in the coming years.

After sitting in 
the Kansas House 
Committee on 
Taxation for over 
a year, HB 2342, 
a bill that would 
have allowed 

injured workers to choose their 
health care providers, died.  Kansas 
adjourned for the year at the 
beginning of the month and all bills 
introduced since 2017 that had not 
been passed died, meaning the bill 
would have to be reintroduced in 
2019 to be considered again. 

SB 553 was 
officially 
passed by 
the New 
Hampshire 
legislature 
this 

week.  The bill requires 
the establishment of a 
commission to study 
incidents of post traumatic 
stress disorder in first 
responders and whether or 
not PTSD should be covered 
by the state’s workers’ 
comp statute.  The bill was 
originally introduced to 
guarantee such coverage, but 
after concerns from members 
of the Senate, the bill was 
reworded to call for an 
interim study.

https://www.workcompcentral.com/news/article/id/1ea39cb99b4a02d4a8421d1fbf8f8db987b1da18
http://www.kslegislature.org/li/b2017_18/measures/hb2342/
https://s3.amazonaws.com/fn-document-service/file-by-sha384/0a12c7d4140f9a4fe4b5c5d629b923b88af6f33aa58afecd81ef46c398c34e821b4df0676cc7ea4779fa26344d8c99cd


States in Session

Danielle will be in New York 
City for the Republican 
Governor’s Association’s 
Corporate Policy Summit on 
Tuesday and Wednesday.
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State of the States

On May 30, the 
Florida Division 
of Workers’ 
Compensation 
will be holding 
a rules 
development 

workshop regarding changes to 
the dispute resolution process 
between insurers and health 
care providers.  Potential 
proposed rule changes include 
updated forms and repealing the 
penalty against carriers for non-
responses.

On Monday, the 
Massachusetts 
House 
Committee on 
Public Health 
voted to approve 
H. 2453, a bill 

to require electronic prescribing 
of controlled substances.  The 
bill is now with the Committee 
on Health Care Financing for 
consideration.  The full House 
must take up the bill by June 30.

https://www.flrules.org/gateway/View_Notice.asp?id=20413958
https://s3.amazonaws.com/fn-document-service/file-by-sha384/1aaab2b5204866cf701f87e14354cd812cc8f449a30501190c04cf920b6692297816dd627976928ab0cde970f3dd650f

